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Dear Parents/Guardians & Carers 
 
Prep 2023 Enrolments 
Offers of places for Prep 2023 were sent out on Monday May 23rd. At this stage it appears we will have two Prep classes in 
2023. 
 

School Assembly  
Our next school assembly is this Friday 3

rd
 June at 2.30pm in the hall. The Year 2D class will present their celebration of 

Learning at this assembly. All families welcome. 
 

Use of School Toilets 
It seems that the use of the toilets is an ongoing issue at school. The problem seems to be with the boysô toilets, both  
downstairs and upstairs. This is very disappointing as I am certain that at home the children are expected to use the toilets 
appropriately. This expectation is also upheld here at school, unfortunately some boys are not very respectful of the way that 
the toilets are being used. Parents, can I please ask for your assistance in chatting with your children, both girls and boys, 
about how to use the toilets. We use the toilet bowl appropriately so that there is no mess on the floor. In using the urinal 
upstairs, that no paper is put in there as this blocks the urinal. In general, that when using a toilet we leave it in the same 
way we want to find it ï clean, flushed and no mess. Toilet paper is also used properly and not scattered all over the floor.   
The downstairs toilets are part of the building works, therefore totally new. These toilets should always be clean. The  
upstairs toilets, whilst older, are still in good condition. If we work together, then the students will have toilets which are 
pleasant to use. The state of the upstairs boysô toilets at the moment is beyond disgusting.  
 

Moving Classrooms 
We are moving!! It is with great excitement that I inform our community that our current building works are almost complete.  
Unfortunately due to delays in delivery of some materials, some of the final work will be completed in the school holidays.  
However, we will still receive a certificate of occupancy which will allow us to move into our new facilities. This is very  
exciting.   
 
It is a big job to move everyone around to their new classrooms and so I am asking if there are any parents who can help we 
would appreciate your assistance. The jobs are to help teachers with moving small items of furniture, cleaning rooms, taking 
down displays, etc and helping set up new classrooms. The bulk of the move will be done by our maintenance person but an 
extra pair of hands is always appreciated. We anticipate that we will begin the move from Monday 3

rd
 June. We are moving 

Prep A and the two Year 2 (D & N) classes into their new rooms first. Then we will move other classrooms as rooms are 
emptied and cleaned. It will probably take a couple of weeks to complete the move. If you are able to spare a couple of 
hours we would love to hear from you  Just turn up on the day that suits you and stay as long or as little a time as you are 
able to spare. We anticipate that we begin the move from 9.00am. The portable classrooms on the basketball courts will be 
removed during the school holidays. Finally, it will be great to use the new spaces and to have our school back to normal 
without the noise and mess. 
 

School Advisory Council 
The next meeting of the SAC will be held this Tuesday 31

st
 May at 7.30pm.   

 

Learning Conversations 
The Learning Conversations will be held on Monday 20

th
 June. The students are not required at school on this day as the 

Learning Conversations will begin at 8.30am and conclude at 8.00pm. Learning Conversations are an opportunity for all  
families to meet with the child(ren)ôs teacher(s) to discuss the learning progress and to set further learning goals for the  
Second Semester. Students are encouraged to attend as they are part of the discussion and they can take ownership of 
their learning. If parents wish to discuss sensitive matters, then we encourage you to make an alternative appointment with 
the teacher. Further information regarding booking a time will be sent home closer to the date. 
 

Parentôs Association Drive-In Opportunity 
On Tuesday we sent out an email to all families reminding that the cut-off date for tickets is fast approaching. The Drive In is 
a wonderful family experience and a great night for all the family to enjoy. The best part of going to the Drive In is being able 
to sit comfortably in your car, wearing whatever you like, and enjoying a movie without interrupting others and being  
interrupted by others. It is a great experience for children and adults alike. Snuggle up with a warm blanket and watch the 
latest Buzz Lightyear movie. Hurry and secure your tickets before they all run out.  
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Sacrament of Reconciliation Parish Presentation Masses 

Please choose whichever Mass time suits your family best: Saturday 4
th
 June at 5:30pm or Sunday 5

th
 June at 10am. The 

children do not need to bring anything with them. They will be invited to stand on the altar after the Homily and everyone 

present will be invited to pray for them.  

 

Solemnity of the Ascension of the Lord ï 29
th
 May 

This Sunday, we celebrate the Ascension of the Lord and the Easter season is almost at an end. For the past six weeks we 
have been proclaiming, ñJesus is alive, He has conquered death, go and tell everyone!ò The Ascension is not about Jesus 
leaving us. Rather, it is a celebration of the passing of the baton from Jesus to us. The risen Lord is now present in His  
people and it has now become the mission of the Church, us, to carry on the work of Jesus.  
 
We, through Baptism, have been given a share in this mission ï to be heralds of the Good News and ambassadors for  
Jesus. We have not been left alone in this task, for the risen Lord works in and through us by the power of His Holy Spirit. 
 
St. Vincent de Paul Annual Winter Appeal  

Winter will soon be upon us. Therefore, the time has come for our School to once again, support the St. Vincent de Paul 
Annual Winter Appeal. With the rising costs of gas and electricity, many people are looking for alternative ways to stay warm 
in the winter months. In response to this need, our Social Justice Leaders are running a Warm Up Winter Drive in aid of  
Vinnies. Donations of items such as socks, beanies, hats, scarves, gloves etc. would be most sincerely appreciated. Please 
send these donations to your childôs classroom anytime between Monday 23

rd
 May and Friday 17

th
 June. Your donated 

items will be distributed to families in need. St. Damianôs has a strong tradition of caring for those in need. 
 
Mary-Ann Wright 

Religious Education Leader 

A great family movie, a great night of entertainment and fun for all. The Drive In has been booked solely for our school  
community so come and meet others and simply enjoy a good night together as a family. 
 
Staff News 
Sadly Miss Bianca Wilson, the Performing Arts teacher, is leaving St Damianôs at the end of this week. Unfortunately, Miss 
Wilson was not able to say goodbye to the students as she has been away this week. Bianca has taken up a wonderful  
opportunity to further her studies in dramatic arts overseas. We thank her most sincerely for all she has done in her short 
time here at St Damianôs and wish her every success into the future. 
 
We welcome Mrs Zeena Frappe to our St Damianôs team as the new Performing Arts Teacher. Zeena has already had the 
opportunity to work with some of the students on Wednesday in Miss Wilsonôs absence. We hope that Mrs Frappe enjoys 
her time here at St Damianôs. 
 

Prayer ï Feast of the Ascension 
 

Dear Lord Jesus Christ, right before your Ascension into heaven you told your apostles to be Your witnesses to the ends of 
the earth upon receiving the Holy Spirit. May we be similarly inspired to spread your Gospel message in word and deed, 

according to Your will. Help us to do so prudently and joyfully, with your help, your guidance, and your grace. 
Amen.  

 

 IŀǾŜ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ǿŜŜƪ everyone, 

Rosanna   

Dreamtime at the G  
We were very fortunate to secure twenty tickets to 
the very popular Dreamtime Game between  
Essendon and Richmond. 
The Year Five and Six students entered a Writing 
competition to win the coveted family of 4 tickets to 
the game. 
Some great pieces on the theme of Reconciliation 
were written (we will publish some in subsequent 
newsletters) 
Congratulations to all the winners. We hope you 
enjoyed the game with your family. Here are the 
Stubbs boys enjoying the game. Thank you to the 
AFL for promoting this important round of football. 
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/ƻƳŜ ǿŀǘŎƘ [ƛƎƘǘȅŜŀǊ ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳǊ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎ ŦǊƻƳ {ǘ 5ŀƳƛŀƴϥǎΗ CƻǊ ŀ Ŧǳƴ ƴƛƎƘǘ ǳƴŘŜǊ ǘƘŜ ǎǘŀǊǎ ŀƴŘ ŀƳƻƴƎǎǘ ȅƻǳǊ 
ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎΦ 

¢ƘŜ ƳƻǾƛŜ ǎǘŀǊǘǎ ŀǘ тΥллǇƳ ǎƘŀǊǇΣ ŀƴŘ ƎŀǘŜǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƻǇŜƴ ŦǊƻƳ сΥолǇƳΦ 
 

²ŀǘŎƘ ȅƻǳƴƎ ŀǎǘǊƻƴŀǳǘ .ǳȊȊ [ƛƎƘǘȅŜŀǊΣ ǿƘƻΣ ŀƊŜǊ ōŜƛƴƎ ƳŀǊƻƻƴŜŘ ƻƴ ŀ ƘƻǎǝƭŜ ǇƭŀƴŜǘ ǿƛǘƘ Ƙƛǎ ŎƻƳƳŀƴŘŜǊ ŀƴŘ 
ŎǊŜǿΣ ǘǊƛŜǎ ǘƻ ŬƴŘ ŀ ǿŀȅ ōŀŎƪ ƘƻƳŜ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ǎǇŀŎŜ ŀƴŘ ǝƳŜΣ ǿƘƛƭŜ ŀƭǎƻ ŎƻƴŦǊƻƴǝƴƎ ŀ ǘƘǊŜŀǘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ǳƴƛǾŜǊǎŜϥǎ 

ǎŀŦŜǘȅΦ  
 

Get the tickets from  
https://www.trybooking.com/BZOOO  

 
 

https://www.trybooking.com/BZOOO
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PARADE COLLEGE - ROAD TO RECONCILIATION  
 
Here are some reflections from our FIRE Carriers who attended the Parade College Road to Reconciliation event. 
 
My experience at Parade College was amazing. A woman named Mandy Nicholson came to Parade College and talked 
about her culture, and did some Aboriginal dances with her two cousins. She talked about the animals through dancing. 
When she was singing, her two cousins put their both hands together and started waving it up and down like a platypus 
would do with their body. When Mandy Nicholson started talking about her Culture, she told us lots of interesting information 
about her culture and history. I found out that when the government rounded up all the Aborigines there were only 18 left of 
her tribe/Wurundjeri Woiwurrung. Mandy told us that Her ancestors and all Aborigines are guided by óBunjilô, an eagle who is 
their creator spirit. Bunjil created much of south-eastern Australia and the features and animals within it. Many people call 
him a spirit of creation. There are many, many ancient drawings of him and he is represented in much of the artwork. Mandy 
asked all of us a question- ñwhat animal is a large bird that is native to Australia?ò and one of the students replied- óan emuô, 
so she told us to put our hands vertically above our head and start moving them side to side, which is one of the dance 
moves. When the beat goes really fast we stomp our feet really fast and when the beat goes slow we stomp our feet really 
slow. We learnt about their dances and got an opportunity to learn some. Tina Year 5 
 

What a delightful experience I had at Parade College! Two amazing Aboriginal dancers performed traditional dances. Most 
of the dance moves represented Australian animals or water. A lovely lady named Mandy Nicholson sang and talked about 
her language, óWoiwurrungô. She gave a Welcome to Country speech in Woiwurrung which was amazing in my opinion. She 
also talked about Bunjil the eagle and how he is a creator spirit. She talked about smoking ceremonies and how they use 
Gum Tree leaves to cleanse the area around them in a smoking ceremony. Gum leaves can also heal sick people with 
blocked noses. She told us how after rounding Aboriginal people into a mission there were only 18 Wurundjeri Woiwurrung 
people left who could speak their language. Her grandmother changed that by having 16 kids. The Aboriginal dancers were 
wearing t-shirts which at the back of them said Djirri Djirri which means Willy Wagtail. In Wurundjeri, it means people and 
traditional Custodians of Narrm (Melbourne). Overall it was an awesome time there and I would totally do it again. Thank 
you to Parade College for inviting us. Sienna Year 5 
 

Wow, Friday was amazing. On the 20th of May, I, Dinara, and the other Fire Carriers took the tram with Mrs Dragonetti to 
visit Parade College Bundoora for their Road to Reconciliation Program. About 9 other schools attended the program. A 
Wurundjeri person called Mandy Nicholson spoke to us about Wurundjeri and Woiwurrung culture, history and language. 
 
She told us stories of the Stolen Generation and the Aboriginal people, of how the Platypus came to be and most  
importantly of óBunjilô the spirit creator of the Dreamtime. We also saw the Djirri Djirri dancers, dancing traditional dances, 
and were encouraged to join in, have fun and try. When the Djirri Djirri dancers left, the teachers said the Acknowledgement 
of Country and a Parade teacher spoke about how much she had learnt about Aboriginal culture and history. 
A student said a prayer as it was a Catholic school and all the schools joined together and began the ñLong Walkò. The Long 
walk started near the Science room of Parade and finished in their Aboriginal Garden. We all held the Aboriginal Flag one 
school at a time. When we finished we took a moment to acknowledge that we were on Wurundjeri land and we showed our 
respect to this land. Dinara Year 5 


